
Brading CE (Controlled)  

Primary School 

 
  

 

We are a Team that Trust each other to unlock potential. 

Tel: 01983 407217 

 

  

 

News from Brading CE Primary School 

 Headteacher: Mrs. B Gilbert 

 

 

Office Administrators:  Miss Hughes, Ms Barnard 

  

 

 

Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus has been on TRUST. 
  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
What a great week to end a fabulous first half term.  I’d just like to say a massive well done 
to the children for their amazing performances at the Harvest Festival. They were 
absolutely out of this world and I am very proud of them all.  Thank you those of you who 
came along and supported the children and for your kind donations to our Food bank. 
 
I hope everyone has enjoyed their clubs for this half term. Emails have gone out for next 
half term so please sign up. 
 
Place Planning 
Can I say a massive thank you for all your support over the last half term. It has been so nice 
to have so many of you fighting to keep the school open. This week we had the Diocesan’s 
Communication Adviser in to school writing an article to go into their magazine. Everyone 
will get a copy. I am so proud to be the Head here at Brading and work with everyone 
involved in the school. I would like to say a big thank you to all the governors and staff for 
all their hard work as well. 
 
Absences and appointments  
We do need you to contact school if your child is off sick. You can either call us or send an 
email to admin@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk .  This needs to be followed up with a reason for 
absence in writing, which must detail specifically why your child was off school. As directed 
by the Education and Inclusion service, we are not able to authorise the absence if you just 
put ‘unwell’ as the reason for absence.  We realise that some medical and dentist 
appointments can only be made for during school hours but wherever possible can you 
please arrange these for after school or during school holidays. If these appointments do 
take place in school hours, then we do require a copy of the appointment letter. 
 
Parent / Carer sessions. 
Don’t forget if you have not signed up, the parent / carers sessions are on Wednesday 6th 
November between 3.00 and 6.00. I know all the teachers are looking forward to giving you 
updates on how well the children are doing. Your child’s teacher has the sign-up sheets so 
please contact them by the class email or face-to-face. 
 
Can I please remind everyone that we need to keep children safe at all times. It only takes a 
second for an accident to happen.  Please make sure that all children stay with an adult at 
all times when dropping off and picking up and do not run off as Brading has very busy 
roads.   
 
Have a lovely break and I look forward to seeing you again on November 4th. 
 
Mrs Gilbert 
Headteacher 
 
 

g 

Collective Worship this 
week… 

We have been continuing 
to focus on thankfulness. 

 
 
 

Bible reflection 
Deuteronomy 10:14 

To the Lord your God 
belong the heavens, even 
the highest heavens, the 

earth and everything in it.  
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SCHOOL MENU WEEK COMMENING 21st October 2024:   

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and sandwiches with 
selection of fillings each day. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Pizza 
 
Flapjack & Fruit 

Classic Beef Burger 
 
Apple Crumble 

Roast Gammon 
 
Chocolate 
Shortbread 

BBQ Chicken Pizza 
 
Raspberry Jelly 

Fish Finger or Meat 
Free Nugget 
 
Chocolate Brownie 

 

 
 

 
Dates for your diary: 

 
 
October 18th – Come along to lunch with us for Harvest Festival 

18th – Last day of term 
21st – 1st November – Half term holidays 
22nd – YR6 Christ the King College Open Morning 10am 

November 4th – Back to school 
6th – Parent / Carer Meetings 3.00 – 6.00 
4th or 5th (TBC) – Fire Safety Day for Years 1 and 5 
14th & 15th – Bikeability  
14th – Year 1, 2 and 3 Cineworld Trip 
18th Flu Immunisation (Online consent form needs to be completed) 

December 5th – School Nurse Drop in Clinic 
20th – Christmas Jumper Day 

 

 

 

ASDA Cashpot for Schools: 

 
We’ve got some exciting news to share with you. 
   
Parentkind – a charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, who is making 
millions of pounds available to donate to primary schools across the UK through their ‘Cashpot for 
Schools’ initiative. To support our school, all you have to do is opt-in through the Asda Rewards 
app, shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com. 
  
Between 2nd September and 30th November 2024 – every time you shop with Asda using your Asda 
Rewards app, Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to your chosen Primary school. Also, 
every time somebody opts-in to support our Primary school, Asda will give an additional £1 to the 
school Cashpot. Plus, it doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 to every school to get them 
started. The supermarket has joined forces with Joe Wicks to support the initiative – look out for 
the TV advert, radio ads and social media coverage!  



WHAT WE HAVE BEEN LEARNING ABUT THIS WEEK 

BAHAMAS This week in Cuba and Bahamas we have been focusing on the harvest festival. We have been 
practicing our harvest festival song, exploring different harvest objects like pumpkins, autumn 
leaves, soup sensory trays and play dough with pine cones and small pumpkins to press into the 
dough. We have also made lovely autumnal pictures using different natural objects found in the 
playground. We have had a brilliant week! 

CUBA 

HAWAII 

This week in Hawaii Class, the children’s completed art day!  The children used their knowledge 
of the layers of the rainforest to make polystyrene prints. They practised mixing primary colours 
to make a variety of different colours and predicted what colours they would make.  We then 
had an art gallery for some of the adults in school where the children showcase their amazing 
prints. 

ANTIGUA 

This week in Antigua, we have been answering the question: why do leaves change colour in 
Autumn? We ventured on an Autumn leaf hunt through our garden and used these leaves to 
make our very own wreaths. We have been exploring the crispy texture of the leaves as well as 
talking about their colours and sizes. We have also been developing our fine motor skills by 
printing leaves in playdough and threading! It wasn’t just leaves we have been looking at… the 
children have also been exploring our autumnal tuff tray filled with pine cones, acorns, logs and 
sticks! 

ST LUCIA 

This week in St Lucia we have been focussing on Autumn and Harvest. Our book of the week this 
week has been The Little Red Hen. The children have really enjoyed learning the story and 
retelling it using the stick puppets as the characters. We discussed that the Little Red Hen did not 
share the bread as the other animals didn’t help, how would they feel and should the other 
animals help if they want some of the yummy warm bread! We made our very own Little Red 
Hen using our hand prints and explored pumpkins from Godshill Farm! We had big pumpkins, 
small pumpkins, bumpy pumpkins! We then had a go at making our own by printing with apples 
and decorating them! 

MALDIVES 

Wow, I cannot believe we have finished the first half term. The children have been amazing and 
all made progress, I am so proud. In maths we have been looking at number bonds to ten and 
trying to do them systematically. In English, we wrote our letter to Mummy Pig to tell her what 
had been happening. In science, we conducted a scientific enquiry and decided what was a 
suitable material for an umbrella for Ted. In art and design, we made a sculpture using natural 
materials. In PE, we have continued to learn how to play golf. Have a lovely half term. 

NEW ZEALAND 

This week in New Zealand, we visited Teddy Town in science. Poor Ted had spent all weekend 
getting wet so we needed to carry out an experiment on materials to see which one would be 
best to use to make Ted his own umbrella. The children worked really hard together to carry out 
fair tests and all found they would use plastic for Ted's umbrella. 

MALTA 

What an exciting final week of this half term we have had! This week Malta class has been very 
creative, we have finished our Art unit by making woolly mammoths out of milk cartons and 
completed our Topic unit by making our very own Iron Age roundhouses. On Tuesday we visited 
the Roman Villa and explored the impact the Romans had on Britain after the Iron Age and had a 
go at becoming archaeologists, discovering artefacts and discussing what we thought they might 
have been used for in prehistoric times. We are finishing the week with a RE day looking at how 
trees are used as symbols. I hope you all have a wonderful half term! 

GALAPAGOS 

What a busy half term we have had! Galapagos Class have continued to work hard right to the 
end of term. We had a brilliant day at the Wildheart Sanctuary on Tuesday, learning about 
different animals and their habitats. We have also finished off our textiles topic making a 
dinosaur teddy and using our sewing skills. We have also secured our understanding of addition 
and subtraction using a formal written method and written an adventure story. I think we all 
deserve a little break! 



ICELAND 

We’ve had an amazing week! We’ve been practicing hard for harvest festival, playing together as 
that TEAM in hockey and have written our non-chronological reports in English. In Wednesday, 
Mrs Cooney came in to talk to us all about map making and we did a treasure hunt using maps to 
find clues! 

JAMAICA 

This week in Jamaica we have been learning vital skills to save lives! On Wednesday, we had a 
trip we will never forget. We hopped in our minibus and drove to Sandown Fire Station! When 
we walked, we were immediately met with warm greetings by our instructor. We explored a fire 
truck and our friendly instructor named so many interesting features of the fire truck. After, we 
explored the fire truck, we went upstairs to be taught professionally how to do CPR. The CPR 
instructor was very sweet; She let us ask questions, practise on dummies and much more. 
Overall it was an amazing experience and now we all know how to save someone's life when 
they're in cardiac arrest. That was Jamaica’s week! 

By Sophia YR6 (headgirl) 

   

This week in Pictures: 

  

  



 

 

 

 



  



 

School Nurse Sessions 
There will be the opportunity to meet with Joanna Norman, our school nurse to talk about the following: 

• Sleep 

• Constipation / soiling / toileting concerns 

• Day and night time wetting 

• Hearing or vision concerns 

• Dietary advice, weight management and body image 

• Development or puberty advice 

• Personal hygiene and oral health 

• Emotional wellbeing 

The first date will be Thursday 5th December between 9.00 and 12.00 and will be half termly. Please email 

jo.willshire@bradingcepri.iow.sch.uk if you would like to attend with a brief overview of what you would like 

to discuss so the nurse can be prepared for the session 

 

Roman Villa Competition 

Well done to:  

Overall winner: Luke Bishop, age 9 

They loved Luke's use of autumnal colours, the leaves and autumn fruits. They also appreciated that he had 

thought about the questions surrounding the design. 

They also felt that the following 3 should be Highly Commended for their designs: 

Amiel, age 8 years 

Noah, age 9 years 

Finnley Lines, age 10 

They’ll be inviting all the children to come and collect a prize from us on Saturday at our Apple Day. 
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Dear Headteacher, 

 I’m pleased to announce the launch of my first Christmas Card Competition for primary 
school-aged children across the Isle of Wight East Constituency. 

 This is a fantastic opportunity for children to showcase their creativity, with the three winning 
designs to be featured on my official Christmas card, which will be sent to people across the 
constituency and to fellow MPs. 

 The drawings can use any medium (pencil, felt tip, crayon, paint – or even collage) and 
should be completed on A5, A4 or A3 paper or card. Please ensure the child’s name, age, 
school year, and school name are completed on the back of their design. 

 Please collate the artwork and send it to: The Office of Joe Robertson MP, Shanklin 
Conservative Club, 6 Palmerston Road, Shanklin, Isle of Wight PO37 6AU or scanned via 
email to joe.robertson.mp@parliament.uk by 10th November. 

 I’ve attached a poster with more details for you to share with your children - I’m excited to 
see the imaginative designs that our talented young artists create and look forward to judging 
the entries. 

Good luck to everyone taking part, and let’s celebrate the creativity of our young people this 
festive season! 

  

Best wishes, Joe 

mailto:joe.robertson.mp@parliament.uk


 

 


